
 
Fetal Alcohol Network New Zealand 

Kia ora everyone 
Apologies for this short notice, but posted below is an opportunity for you to influence the world 
(before next Friday)! 
It looks like NZ is in for some inclement weather over Labour Weekend so what better way to 
generate an indoor ‘feel good’ factor than to send a message to the World Health Organisation 
and advocating for global action to address the preventable harm of Fetal Alcohol Spectrum 
Disorder.  
Have fun! 
 
Christine Rogan 
Alcohol Healthwatch 
PO Box 99407 
Newmarket 
Auckland 1149 
New Zealand 
64 9 520 7037 
christine@ahw.co.nz
fannz@ahw.co.nz
www.ahw.co.nz
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Subject: WHO conducts public hearing on ways of reducing harmful use of alcohol 
 
 Public hearing on ways of reducing harmful use of alcohol  
  
 2 OCTOBER 2008 | GENEVA ‐‐ Each year, more than two million people die from alcohol‐related 
causes. WHO was asked by its Member States in May at the World Health Assembly to develop a 
global strategy to combat the harmful use of alcohol. All parties with an interest in reducing the 
harmful use of alcohol are now invited to share their views in a public hearing being organized 
by WHO. The one‐month web‐based hearing will run between 3 and 31 October. 

"The harmful use of alcohol is a leading risk factor for premature death and disability in 
the world. Every year at least 2.3 million people die from alcohol-related causes," says Dr 
Ala Alwan, Assistant Director-General of WHO's Noncommunicable Diseases and 
Mental Health Cluster. "This web-based public hearing is broad and inclusive and will 
provide an opportunity for everyone, including the public, to present their views on 
effective strategies to reduce the burden resulting from the harmful use of alcohol." 

Contributions will be posted on a WHO web site dedicated to the hearing. The 
submissions can form a part of the documentation to be considered and discussed at the 
round table meetings with economic operators from the alcohol industry (planned for 6 
November 2008), and NGOs and health professionals (planned for 24-25 November 
2008), as well as at regional technical consultations with Member States (planned to take 
place between January and April 2009). 

"We encourage our Member States and other governmental institutions, as well as civil 
society groups, academic and research institutions, private companies, individuals and 
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other interested parties to participate," says Dr Benedetto Saraceno, Director of WHO's 
Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse. "We are particularly interested in 
getting views on integrated approaches that can protect at-risk populations, young people 
and those affected by harmful drinking by others." 

Contributions can be submitted to the public hearing via the web site in any of the six 
official UN languages (Arabic, Chinese, English, French, Russian and Spanish) 
beginning 12:00 noon Geneva time on 3 October. Submissions should not exceed five A4 
pages or 2000 words. Contributors are encouraged to provide a summary of their views, 
which should not exceed 500 words.  

To make a submission, please go to one of these web pages:  

English:  
http://www.who.int/substance_abuse/activities/hearing/en/index.html  
Spanish:  
http://www.who.int/substance_abuse/activities/hearing/es/index.html  
French  
http://www.who.int/substance_abuse/activities/hearing/fr/index.html  
Russian  
http://www.who.int/substance_abuse/activities/hearing/ru/index.html  
Chinese  
http://www.who.int/substance_abuse/activities/hearing/zh/index.html  
Arabic  
http://www.who.int/substance_abuse/activities/hearing/ar/index.html  
People without access to the Internet can send their submissions by fax to: +41 22 791 48 
51.  
  

For more information contact:  
Dr Vladimir Poznyak 
Coordinator, Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse 
WHO Geneva 
Telephone: +41 22 791 4307 
E‐mail: poznyakv@who.int  
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